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Head teacher

Mrs. Melanie Austin 
3rd November 2016
Autumn 2016: Newsletter No. 4
Dear Parents and Carers,
As I look out of my office window on this crisp cold day I can see a team of ex Broadmayne pupils led by Mr Dailey working with each class on Multi-skills. They are having a marvellous time and certainly keeping warm with all that activity! Please ensure that your child has a warm coat in school every day from now and that names are clearly written.   

School nurse drop in reminder
The next date is Monday 7th Nov from 8.45 am. 
Club update

Apologies for the mixed message re Action Van. To clarify, the after school club will start again after February half term.
Mr Gibbons’ football and rugby clubs have now stopped until Christmas. He is planning a new club in January, probably for golf skills. 
Trevor Senior’s’ football club will continue to run on a Friday. 

Cooking/Craft club will start up on Tues 15th for 4 weeks. There will be no club on 8th due to staff availability. 
Gardening club will continue for a further 3 weeks (8th, 15th, 22nd Nov)

New clubs will be starting up after Christmas- details to follow.
Photos
On Wed 9th November appointments can be booked from 4.10-6.00pm for family portraits

Individual and sibling photos will be taken in school on Thurs 10th am. A slip is attached- please return this by Mon 7th so that we can notify everyone of their time slots.
Staffing update

Mrs Foyle is recovering well from her surgery. She will need a few more weeks convalescence,  Mrs Denning is working very hard with the help of Mrs Tweddle and Mr Denning to manage the additional workload- thank you for your co-operation and patience.
FABs (Friends at Broadmayne) 
Don’t forget the FABs AGM is Tuesday 8th November at 8pm. All parents are invited. We are planning to hold it in the Yr 2 classroom. We have also attached a letter from FABs with information about the Christmas Fayre, which is on Friday December 9th. 
Cob oven

Today all the classes are mixing dough and designing the pizzas they will be baking tomorrow. Tim Kidney, who built the cob oven, and Nick Bird, who is a Fire Officer  will be here to reinforce the fire safety message. Yesterday we had a whole school fire practice and were very impressed at how quickly, calmly and sensibly the children assembled in the playground. On 4th November each class will have the experience of mixing dough and baking pizzas in the oven. We will take the opportunity to discuss fire safety with the children as Bonfire Night is the next day. 
Poppies and Remembrance Day

Poppies are now on sale in school. Yr 4 pupils will be visiting each class to sell poppies so there is no need to ask office staff. The school will be observing the 2 minutes silence on November  11th and Yr 3 will go to the village war  memorial with the vicar Dominic Doble for this. 

Food hygiene

Congratulations to Mrs King and the lunch staff for being awarded 5 stars for Food hygiene. Our kitchen was refurbished in February, which is just as well as we have record numbers of children (and staff) having hot meals this term.

Read with a Relative- Wed 9th 9.00-9.30
We are planning to make this a regular opportunity to come and share books with your child. Grannies, granddads, aunts, uncles, siblings- all welcome! Bring a favourite book from home or choose a school one.

Open day for prospective parents- reminder
On Wednesday 16th November the school will be open to parents who are considering options for their children starting school in September 2017. From 9.00 – 10.30 families will have an opportunity to tour the school, meet staff, children and governors and ask questions. 

BBC Children in Need/ Wellbeing open morning

On Friday 18th November we’ll be taking part in the Children in Need day. Families are invited to join us between 9.00 and 10.30 am to share some wellbeing activities with the children- no need to book, just turn up. We have agreed to have a children’s talent show talent show that week.. The 18th will be a non-uniform day- just wear something spotty!  There will be a collection for Children in Need.
Yours sincerely
Melanie Austin
	Date
	Event
	Time

	NOVEMBER
	
	

	Tues 1st
	Back to school
	

	Fri 4th
	Pizza/ fire safety day
	

	Mon 7th
	School nurse drop in
	8.45

	Tues 8th
	Yr 4 trip to Nothe fort
FABs AGM
	

	Wed 9th
Thurs 10th
	Family group photos
Individual & sibling photos
	4-6pm
All morning

	Fri 11th
	Remembrance day- Peace Pole ceremony
	

	Mon 14th
	Anti-bullying fortnight: POWER for GOOD
	

	Tues 15th
	Yr 3 trip to Bovington Tank Museum
	

	Wed 16th
	Open morning 
	9.00-10.30

	Fri 18th
	Children in Need
Wellbeing/ Family SEAL/ Jigsaw Open morning

FABs Children in need cake sale 

	9.00am

3.15

	Mon 21st
	Children’s learning showcase- (each class will have recent topic work on display) 
	2.30 Governors
3.15  Parents

	Tues 29th
	Full Governing Body
	6.15

	DECEMBER
	
	

	Mon 12th
	Christmas play in school hall
	1.45

	Fri 9th 
	Christmas Fair 
	5- 7pm

	Mon 12th
	Christmas play in school hall
	

	Tues 13th
	Christmas play in Broadmayne Village hall
    “
	9.30 am
6.00 pm

	Fri 16th
	Last day of term
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